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TO:  Chairperson Vered Meltzer and Members of the Utilities Committee 

 

FROM: Utilities Director Chris Shaw 

 

DATE: Friday, February 10, 2023 

 

RE: Information Item: Change Order #1 to Badger Specialty Coatings, LLC for the 

DAF Coatings Project in the amount of $5,600 resulting in a decrease of 

contingency from $5,900 to $300 

  

 
 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

The Appleton Wastewater Treatment Plant (AWWTP) staff identified four carbon steel tanks that 

were in need of exterior maintenance. The tanks were installed in 1978 and each has a volume of 

35,000 gallons. The resulting coatings project is meant to provide a coatings system that will prevent 

corrosion on the exterior of the tanks.  

 

CHANGE ORDER #1 

 

Change Order #1 is to provide concrete repairs and a coating system on concrete surfaces at the 

tank bases. Additional work includes pump pad and surface preparation of steel pump bases on 

#1 and #2 Receiving Stations. In terms of funding, the Badger Specialty Coatings contract bid 

and contract amount is $59,000 with an approved contingency of $5,900. 

 

SUMMARY 

 

Change Order #1 to Badger Specialty Coatings, LLC for the DAF Coatings Project in the amount 

of $5,600 resulting in a decrease of contingency from $5,900 to $300. 

 


